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What a fantastic time we have had since the last edi tion of this column and your
favourite magazine. I refer, of course, to our Centenary c elebrations at the National
Memorial Arboretum and the Dinner in London. There are reports elsewhere but, as
both a member and your Chairman, I cannot let these occasions go by without some
comment.

The last Sunday in July saw the sun shining over the UK Midlands as nearly 250
members and guests enjoyed an excellent day of both celebration and conviviality at
the unveiling of the Centenary plaque as an addition to the Force Memorial. We had
not planned for as many as 250 (not that I am complaini ng) so the support for the
event was most gratifying to all who had been responsi ble for its preparation.

Likewise the special Centenary Dinner at the end of September raised a crowd of
nearly 150 and an excellent evening was had by one and all. I must convey my
thanks to all those responsible for its organisation and to those of you who came to
participate.

I, and the committee, have received many messages of congratulations and
thanks after these events. We are very grateful for your thoughtfulness in letting us
know your feelings. Such messages make the time spent and commitment given all
worthwhile.

I anticipate that 2014 will not be quite as busy as  this year, unless anyone has
other ideas, so it will be a time to consolidate the feeling of comradeship that has
been generated during 2013. Your continued support of both central and regional
functions will go a long way to continue this  – how many will be at
the 2014 Regimental Dinner?

For the remainder of this year I look forward to seeing man y of you at the
Remembrance Parade on 10 November at St Margaret’s, Westminster and don’t
forget the Christmas get-together on 3 December at the Vi ctory Services Club.

Stop press - Christening of Prince George. We hope that members will feel some
vicarious pride in the appointment of Jamie Lowther-Pinkerton as a godfather to our
future monarch. Jamie is the son of our own 4383 Pinky Lowther-Pinkerton  who
served with us during the ‘40s and ‘50s.

Finally, while wishing you the very best for Christmas and 2014, I remind you that
I plan to stand down as Chair at the next AGM. Applicants for the position please
form an orderly queue.

6905 Peter Phillips

The Chairman’s Chat

5111 Jack Bacon - in memory of Vince Hustler

With hurricanes, tornadoes, fires out of control, mud slides, floo ding, severe
thunderstorms tearing up the country from one end to another, an d with the threat of
bird flu and terrorist attacks, are we sure this is a good time to tak e God out of the
(American) Pledge of Allegiance? - Jay Leno
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Congratulations to 8693 Dave Lemon . His story, Old Man River, was published in
the August edition of The Oldie. You saw it here first , in issue 83 Spring 2013, of
The Outpost, as Walking the Zambesi. Many thanks for supplying it to us and we
look forward to reading the sequel.

This issue contains eleven pages of photograph in full colour, almost all taken at
the Annual Braai, the Centenary Celebrations and the Regimental Dinner. They are
contained between pages 22 to 32. We hope you enjoy them.

Help save the planet  - You can save the Association money (and help the
planet) by opting to read The UK Outpost online, rather than receiving a hard copy.
This will save printing and postage costs. Contact Barry Henson, Bertie Cubitt or the
Editor to arrange receipt of your e-copy. You will see all  of the images, which are
printed in the hard copy of The UK Outpost, in colour
and you will be able to adjust the size of the text  and
photos to suit you. You will also receive your copy earlier
than those using snail-mail. All it takes is a phone call or
e-mail.

Thank you to all those who attended the Annual Braai,
the Centenary Celebrations and the Regimental Dinner. All were very well supported
and most enjoyable. Also, only one member managed to send his raffle tickets to me
instead of to Mick York. The message is getting through and it proves more and
more of you are reading your UK Outpost. Bob, I hope you remember to send them
direct to Mick next year.

I hope to see many of you at the Christmas Sundowner on  the 3 December at
the Victory Services Club. For those of you I do not see, I wish you all the
compliments of the season, whether it be Christmas or Winterfest.

Correction  - On page 4 of issue 84 of The UK Outpost, in the Minutes of the
2013 AGM and Accounts, under Roll of Honour, 9767 Charles Robert (Bob) Edyvean
Morgan  is included. Bob has advised Barry Henson, from this side of the grave, that
he is fit and well. The erroneous inclusion of Bob’s name is very much regretted by
the Chairman and committee. Bob’s change of (non-heavenly) telephone number is
recorded under New Members and Changes of Address.

6609 Parry Jones

The Outpost Deadline
for Issue 86
Spring 2014

is 15 February 2014

Editor’s Epistle

6424 Wynne Berry

From The Cape Times (Cape Town), ‘I have promised to keep his identity confidential',
said Jackie Maxim, a spokeswoman for the Sandton Sun Hotel, Joh annesburg, ‘but I can
confirm that he is no longer in our employment. We asked him t o clean the lifts and he
spent four days on the job. When I asked him why, he replie d: “Well, there are forty of
them, two on each floor, and sometimes some of them aren' t there”. Eventually, we
realised that he thought each floor had a different lift, and he 'd cleaned the same two
twelve times. We had to let him go. It seemed best all ro und. I understand he is now
working for Eskom.’
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From the HonSec.
I’m still slowly loading your e-mail addresses into an information group as the system
doesn’t like sending so many e-mails at the same time. I am organising them into
sub-sets, so please bear with me.

There is only one  address for the Secretary and it is hon.sec.uk@bsap.org. Please
delete all others.

We had twelve new members approved at the last committee meeting, a record in
recent years. Welcome to all of you. We hope you’ll get along to some of our
gatherings as announced in The UK Outpost.

5662 Barry Henson

Payments to the BSAP Association

It is now possible to pay money into the BSAP Association accounts by three
methods. It must be noted this is for the BSAP Association only and does not include
the BSAP Trust.
1.  By cheque  made payable to BSAP Association UK,endorsing on the back your

name, Regimental number (if you have one) and the purpose for whi ch
the payment is made .

2. Electronic Fee Transfer or EFT  to Santander Bank, Sort: 09 01 53 Account No.
23394485, Name: BSAP Regimental Association,and indicate your name
(number) and reason for the transfer .

3. Paypal  to bsapukpaypal@bsap.org and again endorse your name (number)
and the reason for the payment .

If you make an EFT or e-payment to the BSAP Association, please ensure you enter
your Regtl No. (if applicable), name, address and for what purpose the
payment is made  e.g. Badge Blazer with Crown £12.50 & 2014 Calendar £6.50 +
postage £2.50 Total = £21.50; or  Regimental Dinner 2014, two people £60.00.
 Without this information the Hon. Treasurer will be unab le to allocate the payment
to the correct sub-account.

6424 Wynne Berry

As I hurtled through space, one thought kept crossing my  mind - every part of this
rocket was supplied by the lowest bidder ~ John Glenn
America is the only country where a significant proportion of the  population believes
that professional wrestling is real but the moon landing was fak ed ~ David Letterman

After the game, the king and the pawn go into the same box  ~ Italian proverb

Those who are too clever to engage in politics are punished by being governed by
those who are stupid. ~ Plato

Frustration is trying to find your glasses without your glasses.
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6424 Wynne Berry

BSAP Ties
Apart from the Tie, Blue that was part of most Dress Orders and the Tie, Black worn
by the BSAP Band, serving and ex-members were entitled to wear the following
Regimental ties in civilian attire.
· The Blue and Old Gold, diagonal stripes of blue and old gold in differing widths,

may be worn by serving regular and ex-regular members of the Force and by
Regimental Association members, butnot  by Association Members who were in
the Police Reserve.

· The Police Tie, plain blue with gold crest may be worn by serving regular and
ex-regular members.

· The Police Reserve Tie, plain blue with gold crest and single diagonal gold stripe
may be worn by serving members of the BSAP Reserve and former members of
the Reserve who have retained their links with the Force by becoming members
of the Regimental Association.

· The Police Club Tie, plain blue with gold crest and double diagonal gold stripes,
may be worn by members of the BSAP club and individuals honoured by the club.

In addition, since 1980 a number of commemorative ties ha ve been worn by various
branches of the BSAP Regimental Association.

[The above is from pieces published in The Outpost, Magazine of the BSAP, of November
1967 p.38 and June 1973 p.7 and sent in by Wayne Kennerley . Wayne is conducting
research into BSAP uniforms and insignia, and his aim is to publish a book on that
subject within the BSAP Association series of books. If you have information you think
may interest Wayne, contact him on <wkennerley@yahoo.com> - Ed.]

BSAP Calendars and Anniversary Perpetual Anniversary
Calendars

A sample cartoon from one month of
the very amusing calendars, of life
in the BSAP as drawn by 8775
Armand Foster .
There are new cartoons for each
month with space below for
appointments and other important
events. The perpetual anniversary
calendar has cartoons but then only
dates (no days), and so can be used
in perpetuity for birthdays and
anniversaries. Only £6.50 each .

These always popular calendars and other super items are available from Bertie
Cubitt . See the following page for more bargains, unobtainable elsewhere.

Show me in Standing Orders where it says
anything about sucking out poison … Sir.
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Book ~ Blondie’s Revenge ~ by T Granger (sale) £5.00
Badge, blazer with crown  £12.50
Badge, blazer without crown (sale) £8.00
BSAP fleece Sizes XXL, XL, L, M, S       £30.00
BSAP tie ~ Association ~ silk   £15.00
BSAP tie ~ Association ~ polyester   £8.50
BSAP tie ~ Centenary ~ polyester   £1.00
BSAP tie ~ Regimental ~ polyester  £8.50
BSAP book mark with Dave Blacker’s poem  £1.00
BSAP Christmas cards, per pack of five, with envelopes  £1.50
BSAP calendar for2014   £6.50
BSAP anniversary perpetual calendar £6.50
Shirts, polo crested with crown sizes XXL, XL, L, M, S  £21.00
BSAP wood plaque without crown in full colour   £25.00
BSAP History ~ Blue and Old Gold   £40.00
 P&P for this item within the UK  £12.50
Portraits of BSAP in uniform ~ per set of three   £5.00
DVD, the magazines & Regimental Records of the BSAP  £30.00

BSAP Book Series
  1   Bussy – BSAP Origins and Early History 1885-1901  £6.50
  2  Zambesi Patrol   £5.00
  3   Sunrise Patrols  £7.50
  4   Down the Decades    £7.50
  5   Not Without Incident   £6.50
  6   Mocke   £9.75
  7   BSAP Operations WWI & WWII   £8.00
  8   Trooper’s Tales   £10.70
  9   Commanding the Regiment   £6.50
10  Stand to your Horses    £17.00
11  Murray’s Column   £10.00
12  Inimitable Style  £9.00
13  Humour in the BSAP   £8.50
14  Personalities and Institutions of the BSAP  £8.50
15  Motoring Memories of the BSAP   £12.50
16  BSAP in the Great War £9.00

BSAP Association Memorabilia Price List
Please note that prices, except where stated, exclude postage and packing.

Overseas postage and packing on request.

(6736) Carol Cochrane - in memory of husband, Ian

Contact Bertie Cubitt (see back pages) for payment and delivery .
NB If you make an e-payment, ensure you give your Regtl N o., name, address
and for what purpose the payment is made e.g. Badge blazer with crown
£12.50 & 2014 Calendar £6.50 + postage Total = £22.
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7152 Kevin Broad - in memory of Mike Crafter

Buy your BSAP UK Branch items online at our virtual shop at:
 www.bsap.org/qrepuk

All items held by Q-Rep UK Branch can now be bought
and paid for with a few clicks of a mouse.

Payment may be made via PayPal, EFT (internet banking),
or cheque.

Payment by PayPal can be made in any currency
and via credit or debit card.

Payment by EFT or cheque must be in £ sterling.
Items purchased are despatched by second class mail.

Making goods available online allows non-UK residents
to buy more easily than at present.

We are also exploring the possibility of publishing
existing and future publications as e-books.

Advertisement BSAP Shop

 BSA Police Regimental Association
 (United Kingdom Branch) Shop

Bertie’s Blether

A big thank you to all members who have supported the s ales of memorabilia during
2013. We introduced new lines between the Braai and the Dinner, including a 2014
calendar, Book 16 - BSAP in the Great War and the BSAP fleece which were very well
received. Please see the separate price list for all items, on page 6, many of which
make good Christmas presents.

I have copies of the BSAP History - Blue and Old Gold, which is a first class
publication with hundreds of illustrations, and would  make an excellent present.

Lastly, the yearly reminder about subscriptions . The £15  subscription is due
on 1 January 2014. The majority of members pay by Bank Standing Order, available
from me or the HonSec. by e-mail or snail mail. These work w ell and eliminate the
need to remember each year. There are still a few members who need to be
reminded to pay, a procedure I find tedious in the extre me. Please  try for an even
better payment record in 2014 by all members paying by dire ct debit. £15 is a
modest amount to pay but vital to the running of your A ssociation.

I wish all members and their families peace and goodwill  this Christmas and
compliments of the season.

7359 Bertie Cubitt

Christmas Sundowner  - 3 December 2013
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THE OUTPOST DVD PROJECT

The first stage of theOUTPOST DVD digitisation project is now available for sale from
UK Branch Q.Rep., at a cost ofUK£30 per copy + p&p. Buyers will receive a cover
as above containing two discs with space for a third. One disc contains all issues of
Outpost from 1946-1980 together with a Subject Index; Obituary Index; BSA Company
Nominal Roll; Pre & Post 1903 Nominal Rolls; Roll of BSAP ‘A’ and ‘MT’ Companies
1915-1918; BSAP Medal Rolls BWM, VM, WW1; Honours and Awards – BSAP
1914-1919.
The second disc, a preliminary disc, contains the Police Reviews from 1911-1914.
Proceeds of this sale will go towards the preparation of the two further discs.
Requires PC or Mac running Adobe Reader
Buyers who register will in due course receive at no extra cost (except p&p) two further
discs, one containing Outposts from 1923-1946 and one the Police Reviews and
Rhodesia Defence Force Journals 1911-1922, this last disc replacing the preliminary
disc above.
Postage and Packing costs to be added: UK  -  £1.70
          Europe - £4.10
          Rest of World - £5.30
For orders of more than one copy contact UK QRep below for postage costs.
Order From: Q.Rep UK, 55 Church Road, Elmstead, Colchester, Essex. CO7 7AW.
U.K.
          Email:dep.sec.uk@bsap.org
Payment Methods: CHEQUE made payable to BSAP Association UK
           EFT to Santander Bank, Sort: 09 01 53 Account No. 23394485,

       Name: BSAP Regimental Association
           PAYPAL:bsapukpaypal@bsap.org

6925 Dave Darby

Advertisement
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Bulawayo Boyos Bash

A big thank you to all those who attended the Granth am Bulawayo Boyos bash in
Grantham and made it such a memorable occasion. Mike and Kath Bennett  and

Brian and Jill Coveley  who most
of us had not seen for 40-plus
years, made our day, and
marvellous to see them looking
so well. A lot of beer and a lot of
catching up. Thanks also to Rod's
son, Tom, who performed the
task of kitty-master so well and

6925 Dave Darby

Full page One issue Two
issues

Three
issues

Up to two extra
issues each

Full page £35.00 £68.00 £100.00 £30.00 extra

Half page £17.50 £34.00 £50.00 £15.00 extra

Quarter page £8.75 £17.00 £25.00 £7.50 extra

One-eighth
page

£5.00 £9.00 £12.50 £3.75 extra

Per word 10p 18p 24p 7p extra

Contact Bertie Cubitt for payment - full details on pa ge 53.

Advertisement Costs

Sponsor a page - £20 for three issues.

Advertisers
The BSAP Association needs income from advertisements

to subsidise production costs.
Please advertise so as to minimise costs to your Associati on .

Back row: 6789 Matt Harwood , 7445 Mike Bennett ,
7423 Rod Morton , 7475 Paul Hodges , 6575 Brian
Coveley Front: 7136 Dave (Odd-Job) Lynas , 7440
Jeff Manning , 7612 Jerry Rickson

kept everyone topped up.
Photo comes courtesy of Mike
and Kath. Here's to the next one.

7440 Jeff Manning
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History Section

Much has happened since the last article, principally the completion and publication
of the first stage of The Outpost DVD project, details  on page 8. Steps are underway
to commence the next stage, Outposts 1923-45 but cannot be started until we have
funds, so please buy a copy of the DVD to enable the work to continue.

Work continues with the Books of the BSAP series, the next to be published,
number 17, Jameson’s Men by CliffRogers , will soon be available. In addition to
the considerable research carried out by Cliff into the men involved and
circumstances of the Jameson Raid, the book also contains sections on the various
BSAP memorials in existence and on the BSAP colours/banner controversy showing
all the correspondence on the matter that Cliff has une arthed from various sources.
Well worth buying.

Pending publication is number 18, More Tales of the BSAP, containing amongst
other articles the previously unpublished memoir of Peter Penning  on his service
and an extract of the memoirs of Tpr Ted Dowling  one of the Alcantara Mob. More
of the cartoons of AC Kachemu and stories of Scrimshank-Wick are also included.

These items may be bought online, as shopping for BSAP memorabilia is now
possible through the web as a result of the efforts of  Les Burrow  and Andy Field .
They are to be congratulated for the considerable time an d efforts they have spent
on setting up the shop (see the advert on page 7).

Further future projects could be the memoirs of Tpr 1678 Bern ard Seymour Hall ,
grandfather of 9439 Glenn who has generously allowed John Berry  access to his
grandfather’s memoirs. Also, there is  a book by Geoff Quick  on the period of BSAP
history from 1896 when the BSAP was re-formed after the Jameson Raid up to 1903.
This is when the regimental numbers started from 1 Allan Wight , and covers the
Anglo-Boer War. Geoff is seeking material, particularly photographs, relating to that
period, and he can be contacted at quickies@btinternet.com.

In addition Ted and Roz Crawford  are transcribing the report by Terry Thorpe
when OC Matabeleland of Operation Vermin, an incursion by terrorists into West
Matabeleland just prior to Christmas 1966, the first occasion when a JOC was set up,
the operation being brought to a speedy and satisfact ory conclusion (p 365 Blue and
Old Gold). Roz and Ted have previously restored to pristine condition the album of
photographs compiled by AssCom. SandySanderson  which is displayed in the
Reunion Centre at the Annual Braai.

The National Army Museum is applying for a multi-million pound Heritage Lottery
Grant. If successful, it will result in the museum clos ing in March 2014 for two years
during which it will be virtually rebuilt providing grea tly improved facilities and
displays which hopefully might include a display for colonial units. In the meantime
new material cannot be accepted by the museum.

7391 Alan Toms

6925 Dave Darby

Airspeed, altitude and brains. Two are always needed to successfull y complete the flight.
-Basic Flight Training Manual
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VSC Gatherings

July 2013  – Age must be creeping up on us, as this month we did n’t stand and
monopolise the bar but relaxed in the comfort of the lou nge chairs – quite a change
from the norm but it did not stop the usual banter and f low of liquid refreshments.
Enjoying the company this month were: 4278 John Balchin , 4853 Fred Punter ,
4882 Peter Dancer , 5248 Alan Lane , 6527 Mike O’Donnell , 6737 Mike Coleman ,
6877 Tich Burgoyne , 6883 Tim Webb , 6905 Peter Phillips , 7359 Bertie Cubitt
and 7391 Alan Toms .

August 2013  – The small number attending were very pleased to welcome,
entertain and catch up with news from 5211 Bill Birch  (Namibia) visiting relations,

6650 Peter Combes  (South Africa)
competing in triathlons and the London
and Surrey 100 mile cycle ride and 6925
Dave Darby  (Bahrain) visiting on
business. Making up the numbers were:
4278 John Balchin , 5248 Alan Lane ,
5625 Biff Way , 6527 Mike O’Donnell ,
6737 Mike Coleman , 6905 Peter Phillips ,
7211 Peter Biddulph , 24842 Tim

Horgan  and Ian Stuart .
September 2013  – A better attendance
this month no doubt due to the fine
weather. One member complained that he
could not play golf because of a ladies’
tournament at his local club and so he had
to come – sorry about that Mike. Members
attending were: 4278 John Balchin , 4735
Cliff Rogers , 4840 Mike Purslow , è 

Dave Darby, Biff Way, Bill Birch, Peter Combes, Peter Biddulph,
John Balchin & Peter Phillips

Mike Coleman, Mike O’Donnell &
Peter Phillips

Mike Purslow, Peter Dancer
& his daughter, Wendy

8289 John Dineen - in memory of Tony Seward
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 Regimental Dinner
The Annual Dinner organised by the UK Branch of the Association, this year, to
celebrate its Centenary took place on 27 September 2013 at the Carisbrooke Hall,
Victory Services Club, Seymour Street, London.
   Those members and guests who wanted to start the even ing’s festivities early and
before the facilities in the Carisbrooke Hall were open, began to gather in the lounge
bar well before 17:00hrs and were soon engaged in animated chats. Then it was time
to change into suitable attire for the dinner and re-co nvene in the El Alamein Room.
It was very pleasing to see such a large number of members, wives and guests

including several from overseas. Everyone was soon
mingling, renewing old and making new friends and
catching up with all the latest news. Time seemed to
pass quickly and at 19:15 it was time for dinner with
138 members and guests making their way to the
dining hall. The Carisbrooke Hall looked resplendent.
The tables were decorated with blue and old gold, the
menus printed with the gold crest and the walls draped
with BSAP and Rhodesia flags.
   Chairman, Peter Phillips  called upon Terry Mesley-

Spong  to say Grace, and got the evening started by welcoming  everyone to this
special Centenary Dinner explaining that this
was another of the events held this year to
celebrate the Centenary of the Regimental
Association which was inaugurated in Bulawayo
on Empire Day 1913. He said that Scottish
members had set the ball rolling in May with
their special gathering, at the end of July there
had been an excellent turn-out at the National
Memorial Arboretum when Major General
Pennefather unveiled a plaque on our è 

4882 Peter Dancer  with daughter Wendy, 5248 Alan Lane , 5507 Brian Taylor ,
5662 Barry Henson , 6424 Wynne Berry , 6527 Mike O’Donnell , 6609 Parry Jones ,
6630 Jim Hazlett , 6737 Mike Coleman , 6877 Tich Burgoyne , 6905 Peter Phillips ,
7359 Bertie Cubitt , 7391 Alan Toms  and Ian Stuart .

October 2013  – It was doubtful if anyone would be at this month’ s gathering, with
the annual dinner held only four days previously. However, a few of the old stalwarts
did arrive for a chat and some liquid refreshment. Showing  their faces were: 4278
John Balchin , 4853 Fred Punter , 4882 Peter Dancer , 5248 Alan Lane , 6877 Tich
Burgoyne , 6905 Peter Phillips , 7359 Bertie Cubitt  and 7391 Alan Toms .

5248 Alan Lane

Bob Gillespie & Dick
Thompson

Eric Robb with Karon & Will Cornell

8289 John Dineen - in memory of Charlie Davis
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Memorial; the Irish have had their gathering and
now we are here this evening.
   Peter said that greetings and best wishes had
been received from Her Majesty the Queen and
from the Australia Branch. He went on to say
that he was delighted to see Dick Ray , Mike
Abbotts  and Barry Henson , Honorary Life
Members of the UK Branch, present this evening
together with our elder statesmen John Somney
and John Balchin  who both joined in May 1948.
He also specially welcomed those members
attending from overseas: Bruce Gates  and Bob

Gillespie  from Canada, Will Cornell and Roger
Capper  from America, Richard Barnes  from Australia,
Winston Hart  from New Zealand, Murray Harrison
from Ibiza and Dave Riley  from South Africa. Dave
brought greetings from Jim Blain , Chairman of Western
Cape Branch and presented the Chairman with a glass
decanter filled with brandy, distilled by F/R Dave Acker
for the Chairman’s table. Among other guests welcomed
were Lt Col. Malcolm and BrendaClewer  (RAR) and
Maj. MK Rai (Regiment of Gurkhas) and his wife Capt.

Sudha Rai (QAs).
Following a well-presented, delicious meal and the customary break for members

who needed to get a lung full of fresh air, Peter intro duced our guest speaker
Winston Hart . Winston served in the Force from 1958 to 1980 and sculpted the four
commemorative plaques for the BSAP Memorial which was originally unveiled at the
NMA in 2010.
   Winston began by offering best wishes from the New Zealand Branch of the
Association which was formed in 1969 by Bill Schollum  who will be 100 years old
next year and still going strong and who had only giv en up competitive shooting four
years ago. (Bill will become only the second centenarian in BSAP Association
branches around the world, following our own Neal Arden  who is 103 not out). è 

Gordon & Moira Best

Jim Bowie & Ken Flower

Mike & Audrey Abbotts

7411 Jock Eddie

John Moxham & his grandson, Tom,
with Mike Moysen
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Winston, who has been a member of
the Cape Branch of the Association
for 26 years, visited Cape Town on
his way to England where he met up
with members of the Association at
Timor Hall to renew old friendships.
He then went on to detail his
experiences in Special Branch
particularly in the latter part of his
service and his increased
involvement with the Army and Air Force. He had first-han d experience of the

immense co-operation that existed
between the BSAP and the military.
Winston said that he was proud to
have been a member of the BSAP
and the Regimental Association
and to be part of the family of the,
as he put it, Blue and Old Gold.
He then proposed a toast to the

Regiment and the Regimental Association. This was followed by loud applause and
the presentation of an engraved glass
tankard to Winston. Junior troop, Charles
Bennett , suitably replied before
proposing the toast to absent friends.

The generous prize of a stay in a
traditional  Scottish Highland cottage
donated by Eric and Lorna Kennelly
was then auctioned by Biff Way with
Peter Biddulph  winning the bidding war.
Mick York with the help of Winston Hart

then held the in-house raffle won
by Claire McLaren . This was
followed by the main raffle with
Bob Franklin , Lin Robertson
and Neville Brent  winning the
prizes. The raffle and auction
raised a total of £1,588 after
expenses, for Association Funds.
Once again a special word of

thanks should go to Parry Jones for the  organisation of the dinner, to Mick York for
running the raffle and to Bertie Cubitt for manning his store.

è 

Lt Col. Malcolm & Brenda Brewer with Lt Col. Hobo
Hobson, a regular and welcome visitor

Moira Best, Nita Way, Irene Leppan & Liz Moss

Murray with June & Ivan Stitt

Norman Webster, Dave Aitken & Cliff Webster

5755 Stewart Edwards
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Sitting down to dinner were: 4277 John
and Diana Somney , 4278 John Balchin ,
4428 Bruce and Odette Gates  (Canada),
4503 Derek and Joan Humberstone ,
4600 Terry Mesley-Spong , (4643) Irene
Leppan , 4707 Tony Johnson , 4809 John
Turk with Maj. M K Rai (Gurkhas) and
Capt. SudhaRai (QAs), 4819 Brian and
JackieLay , 4851 Murray and Mavis
Harrison  (Spain), 4853 Fred Punter ,
4857 Mike Wiltshire , 4882 Peter Dancer , 4955 Bob Morriston , 5055 Ken and Jean
Miners , 5075 Dick and Jenny Ray, 5098 Dave Riley , 5111 Jack Bacon , 5141 Ivan

and June Stitt , 5248 Alan Lane ,
5322 Stuart and Jill Rodda , 5358
Mick York , 5385 Robert Gillespie
and Beryl-JaneHenderson
(Canada), 5398 Tim Potter , 5408
Richard Barnes (Australia), 5559
Dick Thompson , 5601 Eric Robb ,
5615 Tom Meekin , 5625 Biff and
Nita Way , 5662 Barry and 200715

Jeannie Henson , 5682 Peter and Angela Brock , 5725 Phil Mead , 5755 Stewart
Edwards , 5803 Bob Hardy , 5872 Winston Hart  (New Zealand), 5920 Mike Wills ,
5936 Roger Capper  (USA), 5975 Mike and AudreyAbbotts , 5998 Ian and Finda
Dunbar , 6015 Alan and Jean
Patterson , 6049 John Strouts , 6150
Dave and WP194 JennyPaterson ,
6156 John and JeanAndrews , 6193
Peter and Cheryl Good , 6355 Mike
Moysen , 6360 John Moxham  and
grandson Tom Moxham , 6366 Jim
Stoker , 6375 Jules and Jackie
Pelissier , 6388 Will and Karon
Cornell  (USA), 6514 ChrisJohnson
with Hobo Hobson and Bob
Wansbury  (both ex-Rhodesian Army), 6527 Mike O’Donnell , 6605 Cy and Ronnie
Hartley , 6609 Parry Jones  and Kate Simmons , 6630 Jim and Chris Hazlett , 6632
Gerry Paxton  with son, Paul Paxton , Tim Callow  and John Pierson  (ex-Rhodesian
Army), 6657 Keith Samler , 6721 Peter Russell , 6905 Peter Phillips , 6948 Cliff
Webster  and Ian Webster , 6955 Dave Aitken , 7072 Terry and Janet Walmsley ,
7084 Frank and  Margaret Dearden , 7085 Fred and Angela Hubbard , 7207 Arnold
and 2012279 PaulaWoolley , 7211 Peter Biddulph , 7212 Tony and Judy Brown ,

è

Robbie & Lin Robertson with Richard Barnes

Terry Mesley-Spong, Stuart & Jill Rodda

Tony Brown, Dick Thompson & Jack Bacon

(6349) Marjorie Eglington - in loving memory of Mike
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From The UK Outpost, Issue 25 Winter 1993

The Queen Mother’s Gates  - The memorial gates for HM Queen Elizabeth, The
Queen Mother were officially opened by The Queen during July. Both 4809 John
Turk  and 4735 Cliff Rogers  attended the opening, and once the crowd permitted,
checked and confirmed that the name of the British Sout h Africa Police is engraved
into the Gloucester stone. Our name should remain as long as the stone lasts,
provided it is not vandalised. The gate - well you wi ll have to visit it yourselves and
make up your own mind with regard to the design. (Page 2 )

The United Kingdom Regimental Dinner  - The 46 th Annual Reunion Dinner of
the UK Branch took place at the Victory Services Club in London on 24 September
1993. Seventy-nine members and nine guests attended. Following the Loyal Toast,
the Chairman read out the replies received from HM The Queen and HM Queen
Elizabeth, The Queen Mother. The Association’s President, Bill Elway  proposed the
toast to The Regiment. The raffle was well supported and  Eileen Coetzer , widow of
the late Bill Coetzer  who was visiting from Zimbabwe drew the winning ticket s. Ted
Crawford  won the main prize, a state-of-the-art microwave. Other winners were Bill
Hand , Dave Willis , Tim Weimer , Peter Dancer , Ron Blackmore , Abby Freeman ,
Stuart Edwards , Allen Lucas , Jim Hazlett and Heather Smith .
[This was followed by a list of those attending - Ed . (Page 4)]

Broadway Braai  - Once again the sun shone on the righteous as a gathering of 60
plus people of which 25 were members, met in the idyllic  surroundings of Farncombe
House in the Cotswolds for the annual Broadway Braai. 5075 Dick Ray  and 4393
Allen Lucas  ably assisted by 3941 John Baker  made all the arrangements so that
the event proceeded without a hitch. This year, in add ition to the comfortable three
star+ hotel standard accommodation a superb breakfast was also laid out on Sunday
morning, which left none of us wanting. The food (incl uding the specially-made
boerewors) available at the braai was fantastic, and special thanks must go to  
our host’s wives. A raffle was held to supplement Association funds. The prize
winners were Dave Hallward , Alistair Bulman , Tony Mitchell , Mike Leach  and
Don Keens  (or their respective accompanying spouses!).
[This was followed by a list of those attending - Ed . (Page 19)] è

7264 Gordon and Moira Best , 7359 Bertie Cubitt , 7391 Alan Toms , 7941 Randal
and Gail Kennerley , 8009 Peter Butler , 8163 Robbie and WP199 LinRobertson ,
8338 Malcolm and RozThurman , 9086 Tony Granger , Penny Timmis and Capt.
Chris Granger , 9102 Ian, Jacqui and Claire McLaren , 9439 Glenn Seymour Hall ,
9565 Jim Bowie  and Karl Flower , 9591 Les Burrow , 111697 Charles Bennett ,
WP145 ShirleyKay , 653117 David Acker , 902432 Norman Webster , 6632 Phil
Moores , 201279 Heather Milner , Sandi and PaulSouthby , Liz Moss , Stan Mills ,
and Lt Col. Malcolm and BrendaClewer  (RAA).

5248 Alan Lane

(4005) Ginny Forest - in loving memory of Stan
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[Prior to the Regimental Dinner, I risked life and limb i n the traffic at Hyde Park Corner to visit
The Queen Mother's Gates. The stonework has been eroded by the continuous acid pollution
from motor vehicle exhausts at this busy junction. The i nscription bearing the name of the
BSAP is still visible but I wonder for how long, as it  is only 20 years old. - Ed.]

BSAP Regimental Association Centenary Celebration

On Sunday 28 July 2013 members, family, friends and invited guests of the UK
Branch of The Regimental Association gathered at the National Memorial Arboretum,
Alrewas, Staffordshire to commemorate the Centenary of the formation of the British
South Africa Police Regimental Association.
   As many of you will know, the inaugural meeting of the Regimental Association
took place in Bulawayo on Empire Day, 24 May 1913. Colonel Edwards, the then
Commandant General, became the first president with Major Nesbit VC, as his vice-
president. At the time Colonel Edwards said, ‘The advantages of such an Association
are many; the past and present unite;  is fostered; while all have an
opportunity at gatherings of meeting one another. Above  all, subscriptions would
form the nucleus of a benevolent fund by means of whic h help could be given in
deserving cases’. It is wonderful and a credit to all  its members that the Association
continues today, very much in its original form and with  the same objectives. Since
the demise of the Force a further objective of collecti ng, collating and preserving the
history of the Force for future generations has been add ed.

è

Top  - a close-up of our name as engraved on the stone
Bottom  - a composite photograph of the gates -

the gates in the picture are in fact wide open and th ere is heavy
traffic passing through them.

   Our name is engraved on the low wall to the far left  of the photographs

6100 John Foster
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The memorial was draped in a large BSAP flag with another BSAP flag and Union flag
flying from nearby flagpoles. The official party of Pete r Phillips , Major General David
Pennefather , Terry Mesley -Spong , Alan Toms  and Barry Henson  preceded by
Peter Biddulph  carrying the BSAP Standard arrived at the memorial to the music of
Kum-a-Kye. After the playing of the National Anthem, Peter welcomed everyone
present especially the invited guests. Our main guest was Major General David
Pennefather  whose ancestor, Lt Col S G Pennefather had been the first Commander
of the BSAP. Other guests were Brigadier DavidHeppenstall  on behalf of the RAA,
Graham Tudor  from the Kenya Police Association, ChristopherBean  from the
Nyasaland Force, KeithLomas  from Hong Kong, Ralph Wardle  from the best police
force in Rhodesia, north of the Zambezi, Martyn Hudson  from RLI, Glynn Cocker
who enjoyed his time with us as part of the UK monitorin g force in 1980 and Sarah
Montgomery , the new Chief Executive of the National Memorial Arboretum. Peter
went on to say that the Association has successfully navigated and enjoyed 100 years,
and Centenary Celebrations are being held by all branches throughout the world
during the year. Here in UK we commissioned Winston Hart  to produce a further
plaque for our memorial to acknowledge the Centenary. Peter then asked our guest
of honour Major General David Pennefather  to say a few words and unveil the new
plaque.
   David said how privileged and honoured he was to h ave been invited to unveil the
new plaque. He spoke about the importance of the Association to its members and
what it should mean to them. He was sure that each eve nt held would not be the last
and that over the forthcoming years the Association here  in the United Kingdom
would continue to flourish and hold many more gatherings . He emphasised the
importance of collecting and preserving Force records detailing the history of the
Force for the future. David then took the BSAP flag from the memorial revealing the
new plaque. This was followed by loud applause from the gathered members and
friends. The plaque bears the badge of the BSAP with the following inscription.

THIS ADDITIONAL PLAQUE WAS UNVEILED ON 28 JULY 2013
TO COMMEMORATE THE CENTENARY OF THE FORMATION OF THE

BSAP REGIMENTAL ASSOCIATION
è

4046 Ted Galloway
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The memorial was re-dedicated by Reverend Terry Mesley-Spong , followed by
Barry Henson’ s reading of Dave Blacker ’s poem The Regiment and the final
blessing by Terry.
   Those attending remained around the memorial for some time , obviously wanting
to look at the plaque before making their way to the ma rquee. A plentiful and very
tasty finger buffet was available together with tea, coffee or cool drinks which were
very much appreciated by everyone. It was during this ti me that our Chairman
presented an engraved glass tankard to Major GeneralPennefather  as a token of
appreciation and a BSAP plaque to SarahMontgomery  to be displayed with the
other plaques in the Arboretum visitor centre.
   Luckily the weather remained fine throughout and eve ryone said how pleased they
were that they had made the effort to attend and how mu ch they had enjoyed the
occasion and meeting old friends and colleagues.
   Finally, members probably do not realise what a considerable amount of time and
effort that it takes to organise and arrange such an ev ent. With this in mind and the
fact that the whole weekend was such a success, I know that all members of the UK
Branch of the Association would like to express their gratitude to Peter and all the
members of his committee for their efforts in making this oc casion such a
resounding success.
   Those who signed the register were: Major General David Pennefather CB OBE,
Brig. David and Anne Heppenstall  (President of Rhodesia Army Association),
Christopher and ElizabethBean  (Nyasaland Police Association), Ralph and Hazel
Wardle  (Vice Chair Northern Rhodesia Police Association), Graham and Kerry Tudor
(Kenya Police Association), KeithLomas  OBE QPM CPM (Chair Royal Hong Kong
Police Association), MartynHudson  (RLI Association) and Mary Beecham, Glynn
and Judith Cocker  (Monitoring Force), Sarah Montgomery (Chief Executive National
Memorial Arboretum), Jonathan Terry  (Keystone Granite), (4382) Maureen Paine ,
4572 Joe Mercer , 4600 Terry Mesley -Spong , 4726 Dickie and Betty Dyer , 4777
Tackie and EsmeMacintosh , 4809 John Turk , 4853 Fred and Margaret Punter ,
4882 Peter Dancer , 4933 Rod and Andrea Wilson , 5075 Dick and Jenny Ray,
Steph Ray, Jasper Ray , 5111 Jack Bacon  and Shirley Rhodes , 5141 Ivan and June
Stitt , 5248 Alan and Pauline Lane , 5272 Pat Deasy , 5310 Maurice Parnaby  and
Jean Harkness , 5322 Stuart and Jill Rodda , 5351 Derek and Barbara Hollis , 5358
Mick York , 5398 Tim and Geraldine Potter , 5486 Mick and Mayleen Wood , 5508
Gordon and EveNorris , 5566 David MacDonald , 5576 Gerry and Merilyn Phillips ,
5625 Biff and Annetta Way , 5659 Hoppy Hopkins , 5662 Barry and 715 Jeannie
Henson , Associate SandiHenson , Paul Southby , (5670) Jane Pringle , 5681
Robin and CaroleHarvey , 5682 Peter and Angela Brock , 5725 Phil and Sheila
Mead , 5755 Stewart and Pam Edwards , 5998 Ian and Finda Dunbar , 6326 John
and Marion Painter , 6338 Ed and Penny Boddington , 6348 Dennis Poole , 6366
Jim Stoker , 6375 Jules and JackiePelissier , 6449 Ted and 201399 RosCrawford ,
6508 Graham and PatRogers , 6514/7562 Chris and Anne Johnson , 6609 Parry
Jones  and Kate Simmons , è

4960 Gerry Gibson
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6629 George Glibbery , 6630 Jim and Chris Hazlett , 6632 Gerry and Jane Paxton ,
6737 Mike Coleman , 6841 Brian and Barbara Tindale , 6880 Bert and Katherine
Hilliard , 6905 Peter and Bim Phillips , Heidi Taylor , Emma Taylor , 7050 John and
ColleenWilloughby , 7072 Terry and Jan Walmsley , 7156 Paul Rust , 7207 Arnold
and 203679 PaulaWoolley , 7211 Peter Biddulph  and Maggie Mitchell , 7212 Tony
and Judy Brown , 7232 Alan and 204646 Steve Birchall , 7333 Darell and Virginia
Wigley , 7348 Peter O’Hara , 7391 Alan and Lyn Toms , 7418 Colyn and Jutta James ,
7628 Jim and SheilaMorland , John and Pauline Houldcraft , 7833 Ralph and Beryl
MacLeod , 7902 Brien and Anne Bonynge , 7941 Randal and GailKennerley , 7962
Alan and Ann Gibson , 8009 Peter Butler , 8163 Robbie and WP199 LinRobertson ,
8196 Tom Devoy , 8307 Flash Firth  and Jeanette McMeeken , 8405 Rob and Karen
Minchin , 8574 Steve Glover , 8800 Jim and Ellen Taylor , 8869 Keith Scales ,
Lawrence Scales , Sally Corbin , Linda Mackay , 9086 Tony Granger  and Penny
Timmis , 9102 Ian and Jacquie McLaren , Claire McLaren,  Jason Allen , Rhett
McLaren , Celia McLaren , 9120 Bayne Moore -Stevens , Pauline Moore -Stevens ,
Alison Moore -Stevens , 9439 Glenn and JaneSeymour Hall , 9762 Keith
Wainwright , 10222 Peter and Jody Dyer , WP189 CarolPaxton , 26265 Norman
and Wendy Baker , 204504 Dorothy Stanford -Smith , 204556 Caroline Witts ,
902649 Alan and Kym Leighton , 1607412 H A Turner , Capt. D M Drury , Mark and
Helen Tabor , Martin Hudson  and Anne Johnson .

NB This list has been compiled from the attendance register at the National
Memorial Arboretum. It is possible that it does not incl ude the names of all members
and guests who attended. It is important to get this list as accurate as possible for
future reference and members are asked to check for any omissions and/or errors
and advise Alan at lanepanda@aol.com.

5248 Alan Lane

5498  Raoul Gilbert - in loving memory of Rena Gilbert

Punny

King Ozymandias of Assyria was running low on cash after years of w ar with the Hittites.
His last great possession was the Star of the Euphrates, the mo st valuable diamond in the
ancient world. Desperate, he went to Croesus, the pawnbroker,  to ask for a loan.
Croesus said, 'I'll give you 100,000 dinars for it'.

'But I paid a million dinars for it', the King protested, 'Don't  you know who I am? I am the
king!'
Croesus replied, 'When you wish to pawn a star, makes no differen ce who you are.'

Why?

In the 60s, people took acid to make the world weird. Now  the world is weird and people
take Prozac to make it normal.

Why is it one careless match can start a forest fire, but it takes at least a whole box to
start a campfire?
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BSAP Christmas Sundowner

The Christmas Sundowner will be on Tuesday 3 December,
starting at 17:30, at the Victory Services Club.
There is no charge, although you will have to pay for y our
drinks. A light buffet will be available.
The Chairman and Committee look forward to seeing as
many as possible at this event.

Attendance at the Regimental Dinner

Fred Punter , has had a minor argument with an ex-member on Facebook, who
criticised the division of ranks at the recent dinner. He declared, ‘The gap between
senior and junior ranks was very evident at the UK Regimental dinner. The rank
culture comes from the fact that all the members who can a ttend these functions are
retired with no work commitments. If you did a check in t he room on Friday I think
that you could count on one hand the number of NCOs t here.’

As a result, Fred has researched the ranks of those former BSAP regulars who
attended the Regimental Dinner with the following resu lt: WPO – 2, Const/PO – 24,
Sgt/SO – 21, W/Insp. – 1, Insp. – 9, CInsp – 6, Sup t – 10, CSupt – 10, AssComm. –
3, SAComm. – 1.

Meaning 54% in attendance had not been Inspectors. The gap was imagined,
although it would be fair to say that generally, cont emporaries sat with
contemporaries. When booking, members requested on which table they wanted to
sit. Late-comers filled vacant spaces. There was certainly no segregation by ranks,
nor should there be in the Association, where all are considered on their individual
merits.

The Doorway Phenomenon

Whew! What a relief to learn this. Have you ever walked into a ro om with some
purpose in mind, only to completely forget what that purpo se was? It turns out,
doors are to blame for these strange memory lapses. Psycholo gists at the
University of Notre Dame have discovered that passing through a doorway
triggers what's known as an event boundary in the mind, separatin g one set of
thoughts and memories from the next. Your brain files away the  thoughts you
had in the previous room and prepares a blank slate for the new l ocale.
Thank goodness for studies like this.
It's not our age, it's that stupid bloody door!

(5983) Felicity McManmon - in loving memory of husband, John

<><><><><><><><><>
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5498 Raoul Gilbert - in memory of Butch Fletcher

Lyn Toms, Jane Paxton & Lin Robertson who
worked so hard preparing and selling the
raffle tickets, which raised a total of £461 for
Association funds

Geoff Clements & Tony Granger

Arnold & Pauline Woolley

Roz & Ted Crawford

The photographs on this and
the following ten pages

were taken by
Alan Lane and Randal Kennerley.

Above - Peter Biddulph, Jules
Pelissier and Gerry Paxton doing

what comes naturally to most
members of CID

Braai, Centenary Celebration and Regimental Dinner Photos

Right - Lilleshall, where the
Braai was held and many

members stayed over
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5681 Robin Harvey - in memory of Kevin O’Regan

Father & son - Peter & Dickie Dyer The Q-Rep, Bertie Cubitt,
with his many wares

Flash Firth & Tackie Macintosh

Peter Dancer & John Turk

Photo above and on the next page, guests
making their way to the Memorial
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Sally Corbin, Keith & Lawrence Scales

5681 Robin Harvey - in memory of Kevin O’Regan

Some of the
many
members and
their guests
who watched
the ceremony

Ralph McLeod, Ted Crawford & Mick York

From left -
Bertie Cubitt,
Joe Mercer,
Dickie Dyer
& Alan Lane
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5681 Robin Harvey - in memory of Mike Crafter

Above & left ,
more of the
many who
attended

Bert & Katherine Hilliard Jim HazlettGerald Phillips
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715  Jeannie Henson

Bayne Moore-Stevens & Ralph McLeod Jill & Stuart Rodda

The official party - Major
General David
Pennefather, Rev. Terry
Mesley-Spong, Alan Toms
& Barry Henson making
their way to the Memorial

Peter Biddulph (left) carrying the BSAP banner to
the Memorial and (above)

the Chairman, Peter Phillips
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4284 Syd Hubbard

Clockwise from top left - the Chairman, Peter Phillips, introducing our guest,
Major General Pennefather CB, OBE, Peter Biddulph, with the banner,

Major General Pennefather, and the veiled Memorial
Below - the official party
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(6772) Mary Langran - in loving memory of Tim Langran

Glynn & Judith Cocker.
Glynn was a British Bobby
with the Monitoring Force
and ever remained a firm

friend  of the BSAP

Robin Harvey & Jim Hazlett Steve & Sally Birchall

Above - Ted & Roz Crawford with Robbie & Lin Robertson

Sarah Montgomery, the Chief Executive of the NMA, with
the BSAP plaque presented by Peter Phillips

Carol Paxton, Janet & Terry Walmsley & Anne Johnson

Rod Wilson, the North-
West representative &

correspondent
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Barry & Jeannie Henson with Ian & Jacquie McLaren
Dennis Poole

On the left,
Ivan Stitt

On the right, Carole
& Robin Harvey

Celia McLaren, Rhett McLaren, Claire McLaren, Jason Allen, Sandi Henson,
Barry Henson, Paul Southby & Jeannie Henson

Jim Taylor reading a plaque Margaret & Fred Punter

(5479) Jan Leach -in loving memory of Michael
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Judy Brown, Jack Bacon, Shirley Rhodes, Peter Biddulph & Esme McIntosh

Peter Phillips with
Major General David Pennefather

The site four years ago, with the
committee making plans

The Centenary Regimental Dinner

(5479) Jan Leach - in loving memory of Michael

Starters for
Mike Wills &
Jim Stoker.
The foyer,
collecting
name tags.
Dave Riley
& Dave
Acker.
A table laid out for the diners.
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Alan & Jean Patterson
Bob Gillespie & Beryl-Anne Henderson with

Odette & Bruce Gates

Bob Morriston & Phil Mead Brian & Jackie Lay with Eric Robb

(4942) Ivy Marriott - in loving memory of husband, Trevor

Ivan Stitt, Bob Gillespie, Murray Harrison, Terry Mesley-Spong,
Peter Biddulph,
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Tim Callow getting a grip on Tom
Meekin and our guest speaker, Winston

Hart. Winston was one of Rhodesia’s
most successful landmine detectors,
usually with the front wheels of a

Land Rover

Ken Miners, Alan Lane, Ken Wansbury,
Jean Miners & Chris Johnson

4468 Frank Maguire - in memory of Eddie Matchett

Mick York sorting out the
raffle tickets, assisted by

Richard Barnes

Keith Samler, Peter Dancer & Stewart Edwards

Ian & Finda Dunbar

Sudha & M K Rai
Peter Biddulph with
Will & Karon Cornell

Diana & John Somney

Dave & Jenny Paterson with
Jean & John Andrews
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Hwange Conservation Society
The Hwange Conservation Society is a UK registered charity ( No. 1036153) set up in
1992 to support Zimbabwe’s Hwange (Wankie) National Par k (HNP). We have raised
over £100,000 to help HNP, its wildlife and the people wh o work there. The society
has funded 30+ diesel engines, fuel for water holes, a dart rifle and drugs for anti-
poaching, spare parts, uniforms, help for the school an d local community. We’ve
funded a vegetable garden at Main Camp School allowing the pupils to grow
vegetables, some of which are sold to provide funds for sc hool equipment.
We’ve helped start a small shop and a chicken-raising project, with the chickens
being sold to local safari camps. We take great pride i n concentrating on projects
which are sustainable and of long-term benefit to the Park .

The charity is run by volunteers who take no payment. Opera ting from their
homes and using their own computers, telephones, etc., means there are no
overheads such as office rent and salaries; therefore all  money raised goes directly
to helping HNP and its wildlife. We can get donations into  Zimbabwe duty free and
these, monetary and otherwise, are channelled through tota lly reliable sources
ensuring that everything reaches its intended destination.

Despite our achievements, more help is needed and we a re asking wildlife
lovers everywhere to support our work – please join us i n our fight to help HNP and
its wildlife. Membership starts from £12 pa. If you can he lp in any way, or would like
further information, please contact Anne Wilkinson, Spotted  Dog Cottage, Whorlton,
Barnard Castle, Co. Durham DL12 8XQ UK, by e-mail to ch aritsaub@yahoo.co.uk or
visit www.hwangecons.org.uk.

(4743) June Morgan - in loving memory of husband, John

Removing a snare from a bull elephant that has been drugged using
the dart rifle presented by Hwange Conservation Society

Advertisement

An English teacher spent a lot of time correcting grammatical erro rs in her students’
written work. She wasn’t sure how much impact she was having, un til one overly busy day,
when she sat at her desk rubbing her temples, a student asked , ‘What’s the matter,
Miss?’ ‘Tense’, she replied curtly. After a pause, the student  tried again. ‘What was the
matter? What is the matter? What will be the matter?’
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Lilleshall Braai

The braai was once again held at the Lilleshall National Sports Centre. For those who
haven’t been there, it is one of the UK’s National Sports Centres, training grounds
and centres of excellence for some of the country’s leading sportsmen and women.
The centre is set in quite spectacular and secluded grounds near Telford in the
beautiful Shropshire countryside. This event was held in conjunction with the BSAP
Regimental Association Centenary celebration being held at the National Memorial
Arboretum on Sunday 28 July 2013.
   Members started to gather during the afternoon of Frida y 26 July and after
booking in and finding their accommodation, took the o pportunity to familiarise
themselves with the centre layout and enjoy a walk in  its extensive grounds.
They found the Reunion Centre having the final touches put to it by Alan and Lyn
Toms  ably assisted by DennisPoole  and Caroline Witts  with Bertie Cubitt  having
already set up his shop.
   On Saturday 27 July, those who stayed the previous night were up bright and early
for their breakfast which was served promptly between 07: 30 and 08:30 – much too
early for most of them. Some then took advantage of the free morning to visit
nearby towns and attractions before returning to Lillesh all after lunch. More
members, wives, partners and guests started to arrive, who soon found their way to
the room set aside for the gathering, conveniently situ ated next to the Reunion
Centre and watering hole - only to find, to their disma y that the bar would not be
opening until 17:00. This, of course, left them plenty  of time to meet up with old
friends and to browse through the many photos and items of interest in the Reunion
Centre which this year included the new Outpost DVD which was on sale for the first
time.
   The rain forecast unfortunately arrived just before the  braai was due to start. We
felt sorry for the chefs having to cook outside whilst  trying to get what shelter they
could under a doorway. It also meant that the meal had to be eaten inside, instead
of on the large patio which would have made it feel mo re like the braais of old.
An extensive and tasty meal was produced which seemed to be enjoyed by all.
   The usual raffle was held during the evening with a  good range of prizes
generously donated by members attending the Braai and also a small auction
conducted by Biff Way . A special word of thanks to Lyn Toms , Jane Paxton  and
Lin Robertson  for making up and selling the raffle tickets. The raffl e and auction
raised a total of £461 for Association funds.
   The gathering started to break up at a reasonable time  as members were aware
that they had an early breakfast before the journey to the National Memorial
Arboretum for the Centenary celebration. A big vote of th anks goes to Parry Jones
for organising this year’s Braai.
   Those attending and enjoying the Braai were: (4382)  Maureen Paine , 4726 Dickie
and Betty Dyer , 4777 Tackie and EsmeMacintosh , 4809 John Turk , 4853 Fred
and Margaret Punter , 4882 Peter Dancer , 5141 Ivan and June Stitt , 5248 Alan è

(4180) Jeanne May - in loving memory of husband, Rick
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and Pauline Lane , 5351 Derek and Barbara Hollis , 5358 Mick York , 5486 Mick and
Mayleen Wood , 5508 Gordon and Eve Norris , 5566 Dave Macdonald , (5670) Jane
Pringle , 5681 Robin and CaroleHarvey , 5682 Peter and Angela Brock , 5725 Phil
and Shelia Mead , 5755 Stewart and Pam Edwards , 6348 Dennis Poole , 6375 Jules
and JackiePelisser , 5662 Barry and 715 Jean Henson , 6449 Ted and 201399 Ros
Crawford , 6508 Graham and Pat Rogers , 6514/7562 Chris and Anne Johnson ,
6609 Parry Jones  and Kate Simmons , 6632 Gerry and Jane Paxton , 6880 Bert
and Katherine Hilliard , 7050 John and ColleenWilloughby , 7072 Terry and Jan
Walmsley , 7207 Arnold and 203679 Paula Woolley , 7211 Peter Biddulph  and
Maggie Mitchell , 7212 Tony and Judy Brown , 7348 Peter O’Hara , 7359 Bertie
Cubitt , 7391 Alan and Lyn Toms , 7418 Colyn and Jutta James , 7902 Brien and
Anne Bonynge , 7962 Alan and Ann Gibson , 8163 Robbie and WP199 Lin
Robertson , 8196 Tom Devoy , 8218 Geoff and Judy Clements , 8307 Flash Firth
and Jeanette McMeeken , 8574 Steve Glover , 8800 Jim and Ellen Taylor , 9086
Tony Granger  and Penny Timmis , 9102 Ian, Jacqui and Rhett McLaren , Associate
Claire McLaren and JasonAllen , 10222 Peter and Jody Dyer , WP189 Carol
Paxton , 204556 Caroline Witts , and Mark and Helen Tabor .

5248 Alan Lane

Wanted    - Your UDI Stories
The fiftieth anniversary of

Rhodesia’s Unilateral Declaration of Independence
will be in 2015, and The UK Outpost would like to pub lish stories

of interesting incidents and occurrences connected to that momentous event.
Some members strongly opposed it, others later greatly regretted it, and others

supported it all the way. Whatever your personal opinio n of the event,
share your stories with readers of The UK Outpost.

What were you doing on 11 November 1965 ?

It was a major historical event and many of us were part  of it.
Your memories of this could be of great interest to fut ure

historians and may counter, or confirm, historical perspectives.
A selection of stories will be published in The UK Outpost,

and all will be forwarded to the History Section for i ts archive.
They may be collected and published as an anthology.

Do it now, while you still have all your faculties.

Please send material by e-mail, but even hand written stories
would be better than nothing.

Send your stories to Parry Jones, see page 53 for contact details.

(4180) Jeanne May - in loving memory of husband, Rick
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Q: Why did Marks and Engels drink herbal tea? A: Because proper tea is theft.

Q: What did the proton say to the ever-grumpy electron? A: Why do you have to always
be so negative?

Diary Dates

Ÿ First Tuesday of every month the VSC Social evening starting at 17:30.
Ÿ 3 December 2013 - from 17:30, BSAP Christmas Sundowner at the VSC.
Ÿ 8 December 2013 - North-West lunch at noon at Feilden’s Arms, Mellor Brook,

Blackburn BB2 7PR. Tel: 01254 814655. Contact Rod Wilson, see page 54 for
details.

Ÿ 15 February 2014 - Deadline for the Spring Outpost, Issue 86.
Ÿ 10 May 2014 - BSAP AGM at VSC. Details in the next issue.
Ÿ 6 September 2014 - Irish Gathering. Details in the Summer issue.

6985 Tony Mitchell

Diamond Wedding
4933 Rod Wilson  has advised that
congratulations were due to 4039 Ted
and Muriel Chapman  who celebrated
their diamond wedding anniversary on
8 September.
A photograph of Muriel and Ted cutting
their cake is on the right, and the small
photograph next to the cake appears to
show Muriel in her wedding gown and
Ted in full BSAP uniform. The North-West
region sent a card and one was also sent
by HM The Queen.
Ted and Muriel, congratulations to you
both from all members of the BSAP
Association.

Free to a Good Home - Outposts and Focus on Rhodesia

Murray Harrison has advised that he has a number of old BSAP and Rhodesia magazines
which are looking for a new home. The magazines are:

Original Outpost from 1972, 1973, 1974, 1975, 1976, 1977, 1978, 1979 and 1982.
UK Outpost 2006 to 2011, numbers 66 to 79 and some odd copies 1986 to 1993.

Murray also has some odd copies of Focus on Rhodesia.
If you can give these magazines a new home, please contact Murray direct on   telephone

0034 971 348477 or e-mail <murray.ibiza@yahoo.co.uk>.

Advertisement
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5725 Phil Mead
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News from the North-West

On 9 September 2013 the North-West meeting was held at the Feilden’s Arms, and
16 members, wives and associates enjoyed an excellent meal. As usual, the meeting
went very well with everyone chatting and no-one makin g a move to go home until
after 16:00, which tells me that it was a good meeting .

First time visitor was 7050 John Willoughby , who served in Sinoia and met up
with members at Lilleshall who gave him our details.

The day was 4039 Ted and Muriel Chapman ’s diamond wedding anniversary
and a card was sent on behalf of our members.

Above - Arnold praying the waiter
soon attends, while Brien
Bonynge surreptitiously smuggles
a roll into his mouth

Arnold’s meal in which a battered fish
fillet, prawns and oysters are
disguising the main course

Right - The evidence of a
trencherman’s appetite

The North-West are considering
their next meeting at sea, but
cannot decide on whether the
Queen Elizabeth or the Mersey

Ferry should be the venue

Comment was made by 7207 Arnold Woolley  about the Braai at Lilleshall,
which appears elsewhere in The Outpost. I attended the  Centenary Celebrations
which was a very well run affair and the committee is to  be congratulated.

Photos show the man of the day, Arnold Woolley , who after finishing his food
did not want publicity. [Trust me Arnold, your secret  is safe - Ed.]

It just remains for me to say thank you and we hope to see everyone again on
8 December.

Those attending were 4933 Rod Wilson , (6314) Val Marsden , 6508 Graham
and Pat Rogers , 7017 Dave and Angela Farrington , 7050 John Willoughby ,
7192 Steve Robins , 7207 Arnold Woolley , 7902 Brien and Anne Bonynge , è

(4743) June Morgan - in loving memory of husband, John
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9786 Lance and ElizabethCombrink  and daughter Charlotte, 203679 Paula
Woolley , and 204504 Dot Stanford Smith .

Apologies were received from 5658 AlanWhitehurst , (7022) Dorothy Walker ,
7084 Frank and Margaret Dearden , 7486 Roy Aston , and 8199 Bugs and Tessa
Moran.  Tessa is still on her bike somewhere.

This meeting completes 14 years that I have been secretary of the North-West
region of the Association. Whilst as yet I do not wi sh to retire I think it wise that a
deputy is appointed as, although the mind is willing , sometimes the flesh is weak.
If anyone would like to apply, please advise me and we can put it to the vote.
The terms and conditions are as usual, the pay is lousy but you might get a pension
after 20 years, but don't bet on it.

4933 Rod Wilson

The Irish Gathering

On Friday 6 September members from UK and Northern Ireland began arriving at
Clonmel, County Tipperary, and checking in at their B&Bs. Later, they converged at
the venue for the Annual BSAP Irish Gathering, at Sandy Stokes’ house on the farm.
It has now become customary to have a musical evening at Sandy’s on the Friday,
with a traditional Irish band and light supper. In all , about 25 people   attended and
a good evening was had by all.

Unfortunately, Sandy had been called away to Canada on a family medical
emergency but, with his usual generosity, allowed his house to be used for the
reunion. Much appreciated, Sandy.

The Gathering kicked off on the Saturday. The day was
cool and wet but, no problem, there was plenty of room
inside. The event was attended by 34 people, and we
were pleased to welcome 4209 Trooper Julian Burkitt ,
who was recovering from an operation, and Joan Match-
ett , widow of 4789 Eddie Matchett . Also 5595 Jim
Caborn  from France whom I last saw 56 years ago. 9270
Geraint Jones  was just back from  Afghanistan.
As usual the ladies put up a magnificent lunch, many
thanks to Marie Berry , Eve Norris , Joan Meekin , Nicky

Hall , Joan Matchett , and Nita Way .
Biff Way  conducted the raffle in his inimitable manner and a do nation was raised

for Association funds. Thanks also to those
who donated prizes.
Once again, Mericia, the boerewors lady
who happened to be delivering
boerewors, was roped in to climb a ladder
and take the traditional group photo.  
Fred Punter  and SeamusPower
contributed with individual  photos. è

(4743) June Morgan - in loving memory of husband, John

Mary & Geraint Jones

Althea Farren, Paddy Flynn & Larry Farren
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Again and as usual, the hardcore
remained for the Saturday evening
drinks and alfresco meal and
eventually dispersed about 22:00.
Those who attended were;
4209 Julian Burkitt , (4789) Joan
Matchett , 5272 Pat Deasy , 4853
Fred Punter , 5508 Gordon and Eve
Norris , 5595 Jim and Pat Caborn ,
5601 Eric Robb , 5615 Tom and Joan

Meekin , 5625 Biff and Nita Way , 5584 John and Marie Berry  and guest Nicky
Hall , 6264 Bob
and Kathryn
Flynn , 6507
SeamusPower ,
6632 Gerry and
Jane Paxton ,
6651 Larry and
Althea Farren ,
7348 Peter
O’Hara , 7391 Alan and Lynn Toms , 8196 Tom Devoy, 9270 Geraint and Mary

Jones , 9591 Les Burrow , 10083 Norman and Barbara
McNally , FR23361 Chris and WFR WendyKavanagh .
Apologies received from 4583 PaddyLeen , 4896 Frank
Sadlier , 5196 Graham and Kathy Mageean , 5635 Dave
Riley , 5681 Robin and CaroleHarvey , 6659 Geoff and
Maggie Wood , 8278 Tony Marillier , PR Paddy and
Bernie O’Shea , Associate Stan and AnneMills , RRAF
Rob Davey .
Thanks to all. The next Irish Gathering will be Saturday
6 September 2014.

5584 John Berry

6360 John Moxham

Marie & John Berry with their
daughter, Kat Hall

Tom Meekin, Biff Way, Jim Caborn, Eric Robb & John Berry

Joan Matchett

Setting ‘em up in
Nagles
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Photo Gallery

  5615 Tom Meekin 5651 Phil Nobes

5659 Hoppy Hopkins

The Photo Gallery consisting of some 250 members, is now on the
website at bsap.org under the heading BSAP Gallery and is a sub-album
of Portraits of Former Members. For those members wh o can’t wait for

their photo to appear, look there.

5662 Barry Henson 5668 Danny Stannard 5681 Robin Harvey

(5700) Joy Payne - in loving memory of husband, Peter

5658 Alan Whitehurst

5635 Dave Riley

5653 Mike Taylor
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Your Letters

Members are invited to correspond with the Editor, who de clares the right to edit, shorten or
decline to acknowledge or print any letters received. Letters appearing to be advertisements
(except for BSAP reunions or functions) will be ignored. Advertisements should be sent to the
Asst HonSec. with the appropriate fee.
The writers of all letters must be identifiable, althoug h their details will not be published if that
is the writer’s wish, but, please use a suitable nom-d e-plume.

Parry, Just read your latest Outpost, well done. However there is a
glaring error in your Chairman’s Report which states Zimbabwe pension s
are now being paid in both Zimbabwe and South Africa. This is not
correct, the only ones which were paid on an ad hoc basis in South Africa
were to those people who had a Standard Bank account and to no one
else. Both Doug Grierson  and I wrote to them last year and opened a
Standard Bank account here in the hope we might get something but
nothing has been forthcoming.  Regards, 5483 Dave Blacker

Comments on the Braai and Centenary Celebrations

Arnold Woolley commented, (it) was a great event, well attended, plenty
of parking space, good, spotless accommodation, grounds in colourf ul good
order, great company and, despite some wet weather, a braai that was
well prepared, well cooked and of generous proportions, right down to
the dessert. The coach trip to the Arboretum next day was also first class,
with better weather. From the number of photographs taken by all and
sundry, there should be no shortage of evidence of enjoyment. The only
sobering episode, for some, was the bar dared to close between 14:00 and
17:00 on the Saturday and Sunday.

Dear Peter (Phillips), We just wanted to say thank you for your kind
invitation last Sunday (Centenary Celebrations), what a special occ asion
and it went off so well. The programme was beautiful and we felt
honoured to be part of such a special event.  Kind regards, Martyn
Hudson and Mary Beecham, RLI

Dear Peter (Phillips), Hazel and I wish to thank you for inviting us to
your Centenary Celebrations and feel privileged to have represented the
Northern Rhodesia Police Association on this your special day. We enjoyed
the service and the convivial lunch afterwards. There is no doubt about it
that the comradeship and friendship of people who served in that part of
the world is very deep, sincere and enduring. Again, our thanks for a
memorable day.  Kindest regards  Ralph Wardle, NRPA

Dear Parry,  Just a line to thank you for organising such a great
week-end for the Centenary of the BSAP Regimental Association.
Everything seemed to happen without mishap and it was a most
enjoyable week-end. No doubt it took a great deal of organising. Please
pass on my thanks to the other people involved in the organising of the
week-end.  With best wishes, Jane Pringle.

In memory of Rickie May
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In memory of Dave Sloman

4135 Anthony Payne Hamilton Cox, 73 Atalas Road, Earls Colne, Colchester CO6
2LX Tel: 01787 220468
4499 Peter Robin Williams , 20 Furlong Court, Bramley Close, Ledbury HR8 2XS
Tel: 01536 632982 Mob: 07796 488949 E-mail: ptrwilliams@gmail.com
7156 Paul VincentR ust , 115 Hucclecote Road, Huttlecote, GL3 5TS
Tel: 01452 611363 Mob: 07570 039437 E-mail: ansiepaul@gmail.com
7628 James Joseph (Jim)Morland , A7 Cranmore Court, 37 Cranmore Road,
Mytchett GU16 6EP Tel: 01252 373954  Mob: 07443 505970
E-mail: jamesmorland298@gmail.com
8211 Jeremy Walker , 34 Fernlea, Colchester CO4 5UB Tel: 01206 657237
Mob: 07760 684152 E-mail: jdw8211@gmail.com
9311 Brian Derek Brockbank , 20 Williams Drive, St Neots PE19 2RF
Tel: 01480 530728 Mob: 07724 219204 E-mail: braaibrockbank@gmail.com
9439 Glenn Seymour-Hall , 3 Merlin Drive, Sandy SG19 2UN
Tel: 01767 691095 Mob: 07881 585388 E-mail: seymourhall@yahoo.com
Jeanne MitchellAshburner , Room 10 Mountbatten Pavilion,RBL Village, Aylesford,
ME20 7BE (daughter of 2300 Laurence AlbertBurton )
(4643) Irene Leppan , Flat 16 Westward Ho, Westcliffe-on-Sea, SS0 7QE
Tel: 01702 431062 Mob: 07731580 E-mail: egmoss@hotmail.com
Elizabeth (Liz) Moss nee Leppan , Flat 16 Westward Ho, Westcliffe-on-Sea, Essex
SS0 7QE Tel: 01702 431062 Mob: 07731580 E-mail: egmoss@hotmail.com
Gordon MalcomMcIntyre , Flat 16 Westward Ho, Westcliffe-on-Sea, SS0 7QE
Tel: 01702 431062 Mob: 07810 126337 E-mail: gordonsgolftoursukww@hotmail.com
Helen CatherineTabor , 7 Storrington Way, Werrington, Peterborough PE4 6QW
Tel: 01733 751155 Mob: 07753 994748 E-mail: helentabor@gmail.com (daughter of
4741 Bill Bailey )

Change of details
(4005) Ginny Forrest , E-mail: richard@sanchard.co.uk
4964 Mike Tadman , E-mail: tadmans@hotmail.com
5965 Peter Fitzgerald , 141 St Oswald's Village, Gavel Way, Gloucester GL1 2UF
Tel: 01452 875141 E-mail: ann.fitzgerald@talktalk.net
6193 Peter Good , Tel: 01256 889156
6546 Peter Botwright , E-mail: petedenbotwright@gmail.com
6721 Peter Russell , E-mail: peterruss@hotmail.com
6768 Geoff Groves , 15 Linden Avenue, Broadstairs, CT10 1HR
8962/9645 Bill Hand , 10 Vale Leaze, Little Somerford, Chippenham, SN15 5JS
Tel: 01666 824120
9767 Bob Morgan , Tel: 01903 297657
23562 MarshallGrieve , E-mail: marshallgrieve@gmail.com

New Members and Change of Address
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There was a land, not long ago,
Where in my dreams I oft times go,
We ate ice cream called Dairy Den,
Fine burgers from the Grem-o-lin
We sat in cars and watched the flix,
Scratching dogs, just full of ticks,
We drank Mazoe all day long
And Tanganda tea at evensong,
Christmas lights adorned First Street
The carol singers…Oh so sweet.
Dads off to work, moms stayed home;
We had plenty bush in which to roam.
We rode our bikes out in the rain
We laughed, we fell…but felt no pain;
Phineas delivered fresh bread daily
Sticky buns we shared so gaily,
Oxo, Bovril, Fray Bentos too
To make our kites, we mixed flour glue,
Fished for bream at Cleveland dam,

Me and my trusty dog called Sam.
School sarnies bound in cloth serviette,
Tough as toast when they were et,
Mermaids pool and foofie slide,
Watched TV ‘No Place to Hide’
Beaver, Batman, the Lone Ranger
Folks popped in, no one a stranger.
LM radio on our crystal sets,
Off to Borrowdale to place our bets
Carefree days we laughed, we cried,
Buried school buddies who had died.
It was tough in our land we knew,
But complainers there were only few
I would not change it , I hear you say
For it  forged me what I am today.
There in my homeland…not long ago,
There in my dreams…not long ago…

Alf Hutchison

There was a Land

The Visitor

I’ve just been up to clinic lads to see a pal of ou rs,
I didna tek him any fruit nor even a bunch of flowers.
But what I did, I took meself and that were nowt so mu ch,
Just so that we could have a chat, a smile, a friendl y touch.
I thowt as if parts were reversed wi’ him instead of me
I’d like it if my pals came round fer chat and have a s ee.
Tha doesna mek so many friends that lasts thee all thee life
Prepared to come and comfort thee in thee time of strife.
Now that’s where we were lucky lads, sort of unique th a see
For all of us that’s reading this served time in BSAP.
So if tha hears there’s one of us that’s going through  summat rough
Just spread the word – lets all pop round, I think it’ s little enough.

5483 Dave Blacker

The irony of life is that, by the time you're old enough to k now your way around, you're
not going anywhere.
God made man before woman so as to give him time to think of an answer for her first
question.
I was always taught to respect my elders, but it keeps gettin g harder to find one.

Raoul Gilbert - in memory of Dave Sloman
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Do you have a cottage or caravan to let?
Do you have items you no longer need that members

might appreciate?
Sell your unwanted items through an advert in

and get cash.
The rates are low and you know your readership.

See page 10.

David Livingstone was born on 19 March 1813 in Blantyre,
Scotland. A devout Christian with a love of science and a
dogged determination, he gained a degree in medicine, and
a position with the London Missionary Society. He wanted to
end the slave trade (abolished by Britain in 1834) and open
up new legitimate trade routes to stimulate an independ ent
African economy.

He walked and canoed over 28,000 miles during 30 years
of exploration and evangelisation of the local peoples, and
was the first European to see the Victoria Falls, which he
named in honour of his monarch.

He suffered from many diseases and an attack by a lion,
but survived to continue with what he saw as his miss ion.
He died in 1873 in Zambia, where his heart is buried, but his
other remains were returned to Britain for burial.

The statue of Livingstone
seen by many Rhodesians

at Victoria Falls,

200 Years Ago

BSAP Sub-Station - Miami

Twenty-two miles from Karoi, Miami, was rather off the beaten track. The area had a
multitude of minerals, including a mica deposit worth mi ning. Its community of
employees (white and black) warranted a police station.

There were a few European farmers, and the numbers increased following post-
WWII re-settlement of ex-servicemen keen to try their ha nd at farming. Prior to those
days, the population was exclusively African, occupying Tribal Trust lands. Moving
northwards, the altitude dropped considerably, from t he Zambezi Escarpment (alt.
1200m) down to the river level (alt. 650m). As a police  district, it was vast (the size
of Wales), but was very sparsely populated and infested with tsetse fly. Wherever the
tsetse exists no domestic animals, other than blooded donkeys, can survive, and
Africans do like their cattle. As a consequence, the Zambezi Valley was regarded as a
game park, though it was only in later years that it wa s placed under proper control
by the Game Department. There was a hunting area for elephant and doubtless,
many hunters strayed beyond their boundaries, in pursuit  of their target. When
possible, but not often, prosecutions followed. è

In memory of Mac McGuinness
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Miami consisted of the residence of a District Commissioner (DC) along with buildings,
houses to accommodate his staff and other Government officials, and  a courthouse.
The only retail outlet was at the mine, primarily stocke d with goods for African
customers. The police camp had quarters for single (white)  members, African family
quarters and police cells. As with other outlying stat ions, it was the responsibility of
the police to keep minor convicts. They were given labouring tasks both for the
police and the DC. In 1953, shortly before the polic e station was closed down (its
responsibilities taken over by Karoi) the staff included three Europeans under a
Sergeant, and a dozen or so African police.

There was no electricity connection to the village, so paraffin was used for
refrigerators and lighting. Communication was limited to  a party telephone line, so
local inhabitants were at liberty to eavesdrop. The p olice radio system was only just
beginning. A twice weekly Rhodesia Motor Service bus/lorry operated by Rhodesia
Railways, from Sinoia, (a distance of just over 60 miles), via Karoi, to Miami, bringing
mail and food supplies, ordered by telephone. Unless people preferred to deal with
African butcheries, the nearest European style butcher was in Sinoia (and later, Karoi).

Mica was everywhere, it could be seen under foot. One enterprising Member i/c
decided to run his own mine within the camp precincts,  using prisoners as labour,
with his produce being accepted by the big mine down  the road. One day, the
telephone rang, it was the OC in Salisbury, asking to speak to the Member i/c.
The African constable on office duty replied, ‘He is down the mine, sah.’ One can
visualise the OC on hearing this. ‘What mine?’ duly followed by an unannounced visit
to the station, all the way from Salisbury. The rest ma y be left to the imagination.

Motorcycle patrols were the norm, but once or twice a year, a European and a
couple of African police would be driven to Chirundu, from where they would carry
out a 60 mile foot patrol of the district adjacent to  the Zambezi River. Chirundu, 80
miles or so north from Karoi, was the border post. It wa s a small encampment on the
south banks of the Zambezi, bordering Northern Rhodesia. It was a satellite post,
subordinate to, and responsible to Miami Police, and was occasionally manned by
one European constable.

Towards the end of the 1950s, Miami was closed down, and Karoi became the
police station for the whole area, which included Kariba. By this time movement was
afoot to construct the dam. In 1954, the only people to be seen at Kariba were
drillers, testing the rock at the proposed site. It w as necessary to enlarge the police
strength at Karoi. Not only had it inherited a much l arger area to police, but was on
the main road, along which an increasing amount of tr affic was moving, bringing
with it a corresponding number of road accidents and i ncidents.

4046 Ted Galloway

In memory of Mike Plant

If you see a bomb technician running, try to keep up with him.  - Infantry Journal

As the test pilot climbed out of the experimental aircraft, hav ing torn off the wings and
tail in the landing, the crash truck arrived. The rescuer saw the blo odied pilot and asked,

'What happened?' The pilot replied: 'I don't know. I just g ot here myself!'
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Obituaries
I t is with regret that we report the following deaths.

The Chairman and committee, on behalf of all members, extend
their sympathy to family and friends of those who have departed.

4571 Cyril St John Lowein : It has just been advised that Cyril died on 15
November 2011 in Chegutu (Hartley), Zimbabwe. He served from 2 March 1950 to
28 March 1952 taking his discharge on medical grounds with the rank of Constable.

4324 Brook Malcolm Cunliffe died, aged 84 years, on 21 June 2013 in Edinburgh,
Scotland. Brook, who was not a member of the Association, was educated at
Hildacliffe College and Melville College, Edinburgh. On leaving school he joined the
Palestine Police with whom he served for nearly two years. He attested into the BSA
Police on 16 November 1948 and after Depot training spent the next twenty years in
Matabeleland and Midlands Provinces, serving mainly in Bulawayo but also Gwelo
and Que Que. He retired on 10 June 1970 with the rank of Superintendent.

7091 Michael George (Mike) Wright  died, aged 71 years, on 21 June 2013 in
Kriel, near Nelspruit, Transvaal, South Africa from cancer. Mike, having served in the
Leicestershire Police Force, attested into the BSA Police on 10 April 1964 serving at
Wankie, Binga and Lupane in Matabeleland Province before leaving on 10 July 1967
with the rank of Patrol Officer.

6502 Paul Michael Longhurst  died in Durban, South Africa on 22 June 2013
following a heart attack. Paul served from 9 October 1961 to 14 October 1966
leaving with the rank of Patrol Officer.

Shirley Saunders: It is with sadness that we announce the death of Sh irley, widow
of 4353 Jock Saunders on 29 June 2013 in Southampton, England from cancer.
Shirley was a member of the UK Branch of the Association.

Jean Robertson Taylor  We are sad to announce the death of Jean, beloved wife
of 6434 Alf Taylor on 5 June 2013 in Perth Royal Infirmary, Scotland. Jean served in
the BSAP Signals Branch in both a civilian and WFR capacity.

4691 Peter Nicholas Sefton Lord died on 8 July 2013 in Cape Town, South Africa.
Peter, a long-time member of the Western Cape Branch of the Association, served
from 29 January 1951 to 1 February 1971 retiring on pension with the rank of
Section Officer.

Lyn Bacon : It is with great sadness that we announce the deat h of Lyn, dear wife
of 5111 Jack Bacon on 10 July 2013 in the Lambert Hospital, Thirsk, North Yorkshire,
England. Lyn had been suffering from cancer for several years.

5322 Stuart Rodda
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9225 John Morrison Scott  (left) died, aged 63 years, on 12 July
2013 in Moneyreagh, Co. Down, Northern Ireland from a heart attack.
John, who was a member of the UK Branch of the Association, served
from 15 August 1974 to 29 February 1976 leaving with th e rank of
Patrol Officer to join the Rhodesian Air Force.

9521 Ernest Christoffel van der Merwe  died on 15 July 2013 in
Springs, Transvaal, South Africa. Mike joined the Technical Branch on
23 December 1975 serving to 30 July 1980 when he transferred to

the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he served until 20 January 1981 leaving that
Force with the rank of Section Officer (T).

7964 John Bruce Stuart Thomson  (right) died, aged 67 years,
on 31 July 2013 in Ely, Cambridgeshire, England. John, who was a
member of the UK Branch of the Association served from 9 April
1968 to 16 December 1969 leaving with the rank of Patro l Officer.
Peter Butler and Dennis Poole represented the Association at Stuart’s
funeral.

C759/8999/110648 Douglas William Campbell (Crocodile)
Smith  died, aged 58 years, on 1 August 2013 in Augustin Chetumal,
Quintana Roo, Mexico. Doug was a Cadet before joining the regular Force on 31 May
1973 – he did his three leaving on 30 May 1976 with the rank of Patrol Officer. He
re-attested on 18 September 1978 and served until 30 July 1980 when he transferred
to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he served until 2 January 1981, leaving that
Force with the rank of Section Officer.

Ann Dick : We are sad to announce the death of Ann, widow of 4042 Ron Dick, on
2 August 2013 in Maidstone Hospital, Kent, England. Ann had been resident in the
British Legion Village in Kent for several years.

8653 Philip Stringer  died on 3 August 2013 in Cape Town, South Africa from
leukaemia. Phil served from 1 July 1971 to 30 September 1974 leaving with the rank
of Patrol Officer.

7055 Alan Charlton Brent  died, aged 69 years, on 5 August 2013 in Durban,
Natal, South Africa as a result of emphysema. Alan attested into the
Force on 13 February 1964 and served his early career in Salisbury.
He later joined the Support Unit and was at one time Troo p
Commander E-Troop. On his return to General Duties he served in
Manicaland Province and Police General Headquarters. He served to
30 July 1980 when he transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police,
retiring from that Force on 28 February 1983 with the rank of Chief
Inspector. Alan was an outstanding sportsman and at one time
played rugby for Rhodesia as well as Provincial and Police teams.

(4414) Moira Stenner - in loving memory of husband, Raymond
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After retiring he emigrated to South Africa and had been involved in the security
industry.

4310 Albert Charles (Bert) Pickard  died, aged 88 years, on  4 August 2013 in
Romsey, Hampshire, England. Bert, who was a member of the UK Branch of the
Association, saw service in Italy during the Second World War with the Royal Horse
Guards and after the war served briefly with the Birmingha m City Police. Despite the
fact that Bert had two brothers in the Birmingham Force, h e applied to join the BSAP
and attested on July 6 1948. He served in Salisbury for the initial eight years of his
service before transferring to Bulawayo where he spent the next decade in which
time he rose to become Chief Inspector. In late 1965 Be rt was transferred to
Salisbury to take charge of Harare Police Station and in the following year became
Station Chief Inspector at Salisbury Central. On being commissioned in 1967 he
returned to Matabeleland Province Headquarters in Bulawayo before retiring on
pension on 31 January 1970 with the rank of Superintendent.

7368/8448 Michael John Willson (Mike) Rayne  died, aged 66 years, on 6
August 2013 in Evesham, Worcestershire, England. Mike, who was a
member of the UK Branch of the Association, was born in Port
Elizabeth, South Africa. He served as a Cadet before joining the
Force on 30 June 1965 serving on District Stations including Zaka
and Bikita before resigning on 13 April 1969. He took a gap year and
re-attested on 1 April 1970, being posted to Umtali and  shortly after
transferred to CID and Special Branch serving until 30 July 1980
when he transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he
served until 31 July 1981, retiring from that Force with the rank of
Superintendent. On retirement he moved to England and became

part of the security team working for Alders Stores. Mike moved to a house on the
banks of the River Avon in Evesham where he soon became involved with the Avon
Navigation Trust, maintaining the locks and other infras tructure on the river, also
enforcing speed limits and checking boating licences. He was also an active
fundraiser for the RNLI. In 2007, Mike was awarded a te stimonial by the Royal
Humane Society for rescuing and saving the life of a woman who had fallen into the
Avon.

Francesca Sherren , widow of former commissioner 3862 Peter Sherren, died in a
Port Alfred Care home in South Africa on 10 August 2013, aged 89 years. Her ashes
were laid to rest in a memorial wall in Port Alfred next t o her husband.

7419 Peter John Keyes  passed away peacefully on 15 August 2013 in Kitasato
University Hospital, Sagamihara, Japan following a battle with cancer. Peter, who
was a member of the UK Branch of the Association, served from 7 September 1965
to 6 September 1968 leaving with the rank of Patrol Off icer. Peter travelled the world,
finally settling in Japan where he taught English and lectured in art at several Tokyo
universities.

4158 Tim Weimer
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4540 Maurice Hambley Beaver  died, aged 84 years, on 23 August 2013 in
Margate, Natal, South Africa. Maurice was born in Bradford, Yorkshire
and was a long-standing member of the Natal Branch of t he
Association. In 1947 he was called up for National Service in the
British Army and after infantry training was posted to th e Royal Corps
of Signals. After the required two years in the Army, Mau rice attested
into the BSAP on 17 January 1950 and after Depot training was
posted to Umtali Urban. During his police career Maurice served in
Salisbury, Gatooma and Bulawayo rising through the ranks before
ending up in PGHQ as Staff Officer (Traffic and Transport). He retired

on pension on 3 July 1971 with the rank of Superinten dent. Shortly after his
retirement from the Force Maurice became the Deputy Chief Constable of the Durban
City Police and in 1981 he was appointed Chief Constable before finally retiring in
1992.

7127/7980 John Hunter-Hardy  died, aged 69 years, on 28 August 2013 in Port
Elizabeth, South Africa. John initially did his three, serving from 11 August 1964 to 10
August 1967. He then re-attested on 30 April 1968 and served to 30 July 1980 when
he transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he served until 30 June 1981
retiring from that Force with the rank of Detective Inspe ctor. After his service he
emigrated and eventually ended up in Botswana where he had been for the last 13
years.

4196 John Noel (Robbie) Robertson  died, aged 86 years, on 29 August 2013 in
Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire, England. Robbie, who was a member of the UK
Branch of the Association, served from 24 January 1947 to 26 January 1954 leaving
at his own request with the rank of Sergeant.

5364 David Alan (Dave) George  died on 1 September 2013 in
Johannesburg, South Africa. Dave attested on 30 July 1955 spending
most of his service in Bulawayo. He served until 30 July 1980 when
he transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he served until
22 January 1982 retiring from that Force with the rank of Chief
Superintendent. After leaving Dave saw service in the
Bophuthatswana Police from which he retired with the ran k of
Colonel.

4807 Peter Hislop Rowsell  died on 25 September 2013 in Ballito, KwaZulu Natal,
South Africa. Peter, who was a member of the Natal Midlands Branch of the
Association, served from 5 November 1951 to 6 July 1956, leaving at his own request
with the rank of Sergeant.

556 Caroline Witts
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5587 Howard Gerald Marshall  died on 29 September 2013 in Johannesburg,
South Africa from malignant melanoma. Howard, who was a long and staunch
supporter of the Transvaal Branch of the Association, served from 2 December 1956
to 30 July 1980. He transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he continued
to serve until 3 May 1981 retiring from that Force with t he rank of Assistant
Commissioner.

7129 Andrew John (Andy) Messina  died on 6 October 2013 in South Port,
KwaZulu Natal, South Africa. Andy served from 11 August 1964 to 30 July 1980 when
he transferred to the Zimbabwe Republic Police where he served until 24 August
1981, retiring from that Force with the rank of Chief Ins pector.

Apology : The death of 7592 Graeme Desmond Stuart Orwin  published in Issue
84 incorrectly showed his surname as Orman  – this error is deeply regretted and we
apologise for any distress this may have caused.

5358 Mick York
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BSAP Association Contacts
United Kingdom Branch - Committee

Chairman:  6905 Peter Phillips , 28 Cemmaes Court Road, Hemel Hempstead,
Herts HP1 1SU  Tel: 01442 244919  E-mail: chairman.uk@bsap.org
Deputy Chairman and Trustee:  7391 Alan Toms, High Trees, Manor Road,
Wickhamford, Evesham, Worcestershire WR11 7SA
Tel: 01386 831541 E-mail: dep.chairman.uk@bsap.org
Hon. Secretary:  5662 Barry Henson , 30 Hilltop Drive, Oakham, LE15 6NF
Tel: 01572 770331 E-mail: hon.sec.uk@bsap.org
Assistant Secretary:  7359 Bertie Cubitt , Fritton 55 Church Road, Elmstead
Nr. Colchester, Essex CO7 7AW Tel: 01206 822814 E-mail: dep.sec.uk@bsap.org
Hon. Treasurer:  Cindy Kennedy , Matambhega, 13 Penwithick Road, St Austell,
Cornwall  PL26 8UQ  Tel: 01726 851258  E-mail: treasurer.uk@bsap.org
Editor Outpost and Functions Sec:  6609 Parry Jones , 18 Roman Way,
Thrapston, Northants NN14 4TE  Tel: 01832 732668  Mob: 07954 177394
E-mail: outpost.uk@bsap.org
Almoner:  7211 Peter Biddulph , South Lodge Farm, 380 Wateringbury Road, East
Malling, West Malling, Kent ME19 6JJ  Tel: 01622 812297
Mob: 07986 565079 E-mail: almoner.uk@bsap.org
Member:  6630 Jim Hazlett , 33 Hill Farm Avenue, Whitestone, Nuneaton, Warks
CV11 6TA  Tel: 02476 343176   E-mail: BSAPDVD@aol.com
Member: 6737 Mike Coleman , 2 Knights Way, Great Dunmow, CM6  1UL
Tel: 01371 874800 Fax: 01371 875279 Mob: 07831 413430
E-mail: mjcfuchsia@lineone.net

Trustees

Trust Co-ordinator:  9086 Tony Granger , The Harridge, 11 Melbourne Rise,
Bilton Heath, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY3 5DA  Tel: 01743 360827
E-mail: tonygranger@hotmail.com
4853 Fred Punter , Mhlaloenhle, 182 St Neots Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire
SG19 1BU Tel: 01767 223393  E-mail: bsap4853@virginmedia.com
10577 Jim Harris , 5 Abingdon Road, Didcot, Oxon OX11 9BL
Tel: 01235 519924  E-mail:jharris@hcbgroup.co.uk
7391 Alan Toms , see above under Deputy Chairman.

This space is available for sponsorship
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Regional Representatives

Ireland:  5584 John Berry , 20 Strand Palace Apts, Youghal, County Cork, Ireland
Tel: 00353 2420573  E-mail: jb5584@eircom.net
North-West:  4933 Rod Wilson , Flat No 3, 39 Digg Lane, Moreton, Wirral
CH46 6AG  Tel: 0151 6051333  E-mail: rodwil2@tiscali.co.uk
Scotland:  7264 Gordon Best , 51 Craigton Crescent, Alva, Clackmannanshire,
FK12 5DS  Tel: 01259 761476 Mob: 07780 919354  E-mail: glb.lalapanzi@yahoo.com
South-West: 5956 Dave Kennedy , Matambhega, 13 Penwithick Road,
Penwithick, St Austell, Cornwall PL26 8UQ   Tel: 01726 851258
E-mail: plumville@sky.com

Overseas Branches

Australia: Howard Martin , 28 Glenshee Loop, Kingsley WA 6026 Aus.
Tel: +610894099894 Mob: +61417996430 E-mail: hma18841@bigpond.net.au
Border:  Bruce Beukman E-mail: lesprop@imaginet.co.za
Central: Sec. & Newsletter, Peter Bellingham , 6 Clifton Road, Harare, Zim
E-mail: peterjbellingham@gmail.com
Eastern Cape:  Rob Clarke , HonSec., PO Box 27648, Greenacres, Port Elizabeth
6057 RSA. Tel: +27413671642 Mob: +27836516914 E-mail: ropac@telkomsa.net
Mashonaland:  Red O'Connell , PO Box 1860, Harare, Zim
E-mail: hon.sec.mashonaland@bsap.org
Matabeleland : Denise Hurry , wife of 9499 Karl Hurry.
Att. K. Hurry, c/o Guard Alert, 135 Jason Moyo Street (Between 13th and 14th
Avenues), Bulawayo, Zim   E-mail: karden@yoafrica.com
Natal:  Des Howse , P O Box 804, Link Hills 3652, RSA
Tel: 031-7621010  Mob: 083-4406740   E-mail: deshowse@afrihost.co.za.
Natal Midlands:  Alan Bennett , 51 Uplands Road, Blackridge, Pietermaritzburg
3201 RSA  Tel: 033-3441122  Mob: 0722863393
E-mail: hon.sec.natalmidlands@bsap.org
New Zealand: E R C (Ted) Preston , 2/16 Napier Avenue, Takapuna,
Auckland 0622  NZ  Tel:+ 64 9 4886705  E-mail: tedprest on@xtra.co.nz
Queensland : Mike Edden , E-mail: michaeledden@hotmail.com
Transvaal : Dick Glanville , PO Box 8389, Johannesburg, 2000  RSA
Tel: 011 4772793  Fax: 086518 8562  Mob: 0827 391432
E-mail: dickg@telkomsa.net
United States of America: Will Cornell , 17462 Walnut Street, Yorba Linda,
California 92886-1827  USA  Tel: 001 714 993 1975  E-mail: bsapusa@aol.com
Western Cape:  Neville Spurr , 15 Stanford Road, Claremont 7708, RSA
Tel: 0217 820339  Mob: 0824 561240   E-mail: nevillespurr@gmail.com
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